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Wednesday 22nd April 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We have moved all pupils from all year groups onto their next stage of learning. S1 become 
S2 etc. These new arrangements will go into place from Monday 27TH April. All years will 
follow an 18 period week. 4 subjects each day Monday to Friday and 2 classes every Friday. 
This is intended to provide some increased flexibility and choice around progression of 
learning at home during this difficult time, while also maintaining a structure to the ‘school 
day’. 
 
We would ask you to be flexible with lunch times and break times for your child, allowing 
them the time they need. We also suggest flexibility with 'screen time', that will allow your 
child to take a break from their screen as needed, and to complete their activities and 
learning off screen where they are able to do so. 
 
New timetables for every year group are attached and are available on the school website 
and on the school APP. Teachers will allocate pupils to their new groups and levels of study. 
To maximise success at a range of levels, senior pupils will have the opportunity to change 
courses and levels in August. Therefore at this stage all course choice invites are provisional 
and are open to change once we return to school. 
 
Please remember that Monday 4th May is a holiday and Tuesday 5th May is an In-service day 
so no formal teaching will take place on these days. 
 
We will continue to put information onto the website, and on twitter. If you have any queries, 
please contact the school office: wlbroxburn-ac@westlothian.org.uk 
 
 
 
 
Best wishes 

 
Head Teacher 
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